
 

 

 

 

 

May 9, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole           The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman             Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee                                     House Appropriations Committee 

H-307 The Capitol            1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515                              Washington, DC 20515 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Wyoming Valley Sanitary Authority East Side Interceptor in 

fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Wyoming Valley Sanitary 

Authority, located at 1000 Wilkes-Barre Street, Hanover Township, PA 18706. The funding 

would be used to update 1,147 linear feet of interceptor line running under the City of Wilkes-

Barre. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will ensure reliable 

wastewater service, eliminate risk of raw sewage release, eliminate risk of pipe collapse, and 

protect public health and the environment.  

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Title 

VI of the Clean Water Act, 33 U.S.C 1381 et seq.  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

             
Matt Cartwright 

Member of Congress 


